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TAPE 62A, SIDE A 006  CHAIR WALDEN: Calls the meeting to order at 2:38
p.m SB 1000 - WORK SESSION - LEGISLATIVE REDISTRICTING

007  CHAIR WALDEN: "There are some changes that need to be made, and we
need to wait for Ray Baum."

007  REP. MARKHAM: "What's the changes?"

007  REP. PARKINSON: "Is there any discussion?"

008 CHAIR WALDEN: "Is there any discussion?"

009  REP. MASON: "Mr Chair, do you want me to go through line by line
changes?"

010  CHAIR WALDEN: "Why don't you go through them." House Committee on
Legislfltive Rules and Reflpportionme: t June 24, 1991 - Page 2

010  REP. MASON: "Mr. Chair, I doubt whether or not you'll accept this
as an amendment to your plan but should the minority report be filed I'm
looking at a map entitled "Clackamas County Alternative" which Rep.
Miller's salivating over. And for the record the user is GRY, plan name
FSCWestl2B. Basically it's another version of Clackamas County. The
version of Clackamas County would now create a new Milwaukie district.
This new district would vary somewhat from our current minority plan
proposal in that it would extend farther to the east and the district
below that would encompass Oregon City and there would be a district to
the east of it. Interestingly enough the district just happens to come
out to where there is a sitting incumbent in all but one of the
districts here. Fine line."

"These districts would be paired in this manner: the Lake
Oswego/Milwaukie district would be paired with the Senate district, the
Oregon City, what you might call the Happy Valley, the Oregon City/Happy
Valley district would be paired into a Senate district, and the
Wilsonville rep district and the remnants of northern, part of southern
Clackamas County would be paired into a Senate district. Changes here,
there have been slight changes around the Sherwood area at the request
of some representatives there. And these pairings here would remain the
same."

031  REP. MASON: "This has the support of a lot of the Clackamas County
delegation, Rep. Miller included, perhaps."



035  CHAIR WALDEN: "May I describe the amendment we'll be voting on?
Rep. Parkinson, this plan is "House Seats 6/15 South", and what we did
was make some minor mod)fications down around here, around the south
Coos Bay, and to accommodate a little problem we discovered this morning
where we, because of some problems, put two members in the same
district. It just didn't seem to make sense, that was not our intent
along the way, and resulted from where the little "H" showed up in the
computer representing where somebody lived."

046  CHAIR WALDEN: "Is there further discussion? If not, we are in work
session and Representative...what do we want to call this amendment? Is
the dash..."

049 ADMINISTRATOR SEXTON: "B-15."

049  CHAIR WALDEN: "B-15 is the majority amendment. Representative
Parkinson?"

050 MOTION: Rep. Parkinson moves the ] ,-15 amendments to SB 1000.

VOTE: In a roll call vote, the motion carries with Reps. Baum, Clarno,
Markham, Miller, Parkinson and Walden voting AYE. Reps. Cease, Hosticka,
Mason and Courtney voting NAY. Rep. Carter was excused.

057  REP. MASON: "I think Rep. Miller wants to move our alternative to
the amendments."

058 MOTION: Rep. Parkinson moves SB 1000 as amended to the floor
with a Do Pass as Amended recommendation. VOTE: In a roll call vote,
the motion carries with Reps. Baum, Clarno, Markham, Miller, Parkinson
and Walden voting AYE. Reps. Cease, Hosticka, Mason and Courtney voting
NAY. Rep. Carter was excused.
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066 CHAIR WALDEN: "Motion is adopted. SB 1000 as amended by the dash
B-15 amendments is sent to the floor with a do pass recommendation. I'll
carry the bill. Rep. Mason serves..."

068  REP. MASON: Notice of possible minority report, minority report.
069 CHAIR WALDEN: He is joined by Representatives Cease, Courtney,
Hosticka. 071 CHAIR WALDEN: Adjourns the meeting at 2:50 p.m.

Submitted by:

Adrienne Sexton Administrator EXHIBIT LOG

A - Staff Measure Summary - Majority Report as Amended - SB 1000-B - 6
pages. B - Amendments to SB 1000-B - 3 pages.
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